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A�er the talk by Mr. Yau, S6 students stayed in the 
School Hall to learn about the school’s forthcom-
ing support measures for them:

Details of S6 Saturday classes
Words of encouragement by Ms. Au-yeung Wai 
Yin, the former Principal
Distribu�on of individual Result Slips with 
predicted levels in each subject
First mee�ng with assigned teacher mentors

Ms. Au-yeung shared her words of wisdom and 
cheered for our S6 students.  She ignited their 
dreams and guided them on the way to achieve 
their goals.

We invited Mr. Billy Yau to come to talk to our S3, 
S5 and S6 students in the School Hall on 9 
September 2021.  He is the first teacher who is 
blind in Hong Kong. He completely lost his sight 
at the age of two; however, with dogged perse-
verance he graduated from the University of 
Hong Kong with a degree in educa�on in 2008. 
A�er gradua�on, he served as an English teacher, 
and has taught wri�ng to some of our S5 and S6 
students.  During the talk, he shared his experi-
ence in learning and in life, and spread the 
message of staying strong and determined in 
adversity, which echos with our aim of promo�ng 
posi�ve educa�on and a growth mindset.

This is a newly introduced programme aimed 
at mo�va�ng our S6 students to pursue their 
learning goals through regular mee�ngs with 
their respec�ve teacher mentors to reflect on 
their study progress and make plans for future 
studies.  In doing so, students can make their 
dreams come true.

We have completed 2 weeks of 
study in Cogni�o College (Kow-
loon).  With the unwavering 
support and help from our staff, 
parents and alumni, I am most 
delighted to witness the smooth 
outset of the present school year.

Due to the constraints imposed by 
the COVID-19 pandemic with 
limited face-to-face learning and 
teaching in place, this year must be 
the most challenging one for our 
S6 students who will face the 
HKDSE examina�on in April 2022.  
We pledge to provide unfailing 
support and ample resources to 
our S6 students, hoping that they 
can strive for academic excellence.

For your informa�on, “House Day” 
will take place on 21 September 
2021. Our School has a “House” 
system with 4 houses, designated 
by the colours “Red”, “Yellow”, 
“Blue” and “Green”.  Each student 
will be allocated to one of the 
houses.  I strongly encourage all 
students to enrol in co-curricular 
ac�vi�es on the “House Day” and 
ac�vely par�cipate in them in this 
school year for their physical and 
social well-being.

May I take this opportunity to 
extend my best wishes to all of you 
in the Mid-Autumn Fes�val in 
advance! 
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